THIS IS A DECISION PAPER
TO:
MEMBERS OF THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent

Date: 
October 13, 2014

TOPIC: 
Adult Education Coordinator Reclassification
DISCUSSION:

The current coordinator of Adult Education is retiring.  In the past 10 years there has been a reduction in job responsibilities due to a reduction in target population in the county, a reduction in the variety of adult education programs and a reduction in funds from the state and federal level. Current budget does not allow for current staffing levels.  Based on available funding and the guidelines of the KYAE (Kentucky Adult Education) policy, I would recommend that the job description be revised to a Coordinator II position.  According to existing staff, this would save approximately $80,000 annually.  The new coordinator’s position would also teach.  KYAE policy requires 240 days and with additional duties and I would suggest a stipend of $4063 dollars to match that of lead teacher.  The Coordinator II would be a classified position and carry certain pre-requisites to include a bachelor’s degree and four year successful experience in area of assignment.  This transition would actually eliminate a teaching position and move it to the teacher/coordinator position.  According to existing staff, no current services will be negatively affected and things can continue without interruption.
RECOMMENDATION:

I recommend that the current position of “Adult Education Coordinator/Community Education” be reclassified to “Coordinator II”.

RECOMMENDED MOTION:

I move that the current position of “Adult Education Coordinator/Community Education” be reclassified to “Coordinator II”.

